118 East Broad Street
Texarkana, AR 71854
PHORE 870.216.1806 - FAX 870.2161807

July 24, 2018

Ms. Bailey Taylor

Water Division, Enforcement Analyst

Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality
5301 Northshore Drive

North Little Rock, AR 72118-5317

Re: City of Magnolia Quarterly Progress Report
AFIN: 14-00059 NPDES Permit No. AR0043613

Dear Ms. Taylor:

The Utility is continuing to make progress in completing the smoke testing and making
service repairs. As previously reported, most of the service line leaks have been a
result of missing caps.

The automatic chemical feed system Contract at the waste water treatment plant is
approximately 50% complete. The Contract for the sludge removal and disposal has
been awarded. The Contractor is securing a land disposal site and will be making
permit application to your office.

If you require additional information, please contact me, Mayor Parnell Vann or Russell
Thomas of the Magnolia Waster Water System.

Sincerely,
A. L. FRANKS ENGINEERING, INC.

-

Anthony L. (Andy) Franks, P.E.
Principal ‘

CC: Mayor Parnell Vann
Russell Thomas, Magnolia Waste Water
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